SUAA Executive Board Minutes
September 1, 2016
Wesley United Methodist Church

Members present- Maguire, Thompson, McLaughlin, Jones, McLean, Rhodes, Gilbert, Werling, Belles, Helmers, Pano, Yunker, Nelson, Richmond, Brown, Marx, Pledge and Farr.
The meeting was called to order by President Jones at 10:00 a.m.  
The minutes of the August meeting were approved as corrected.  Gilbert/McLean
The treasurer’s report and two spread sheets were reviewed by Yunker.  She gave an analysis of the income/expenses for the last three years.  Report was approved as presented.  McLean/Gilbert
Announcements and discussions included the following items.   We will host a candidate forum on September 8 for Hammond and Curtis at the SRC Outreach Center.  A SUAA membership table will be set up.  Details of the event were discussed. Up to $500 is available from the State SUAA to pay for the expenses of the event such as food, postcards, mailings, etc.
Membership/Recruiting report by Helmers included the local membership total as 680 members as of today.  
S.A.T.  report by Maguire identified the following members had passed away:  Herman Griesenbrock Jr. and Kenneth Nimrick  
State SUAA – McGuire identified the date for the SUAA State fall meeting to be November 21.
WIU Human Resources Update- Farr reported CMS will transfer insurance responsibilities to another organization by the end of September.  Membership involved will be notified by CMS.  The WIU HR Office will have training sessions to assist members without computers.  Free flu shots will be available for WIU current and retired employees on Oct. 12, 8:30-4:00 at the University Union.  Medical reimbursements to State of Illinois venders are at least one year behind.  
Legislative report- Pano reported the following: identification of State Supreme Court ruling on drawing up the redistricting of congressional districts.  Moody’s issued another warning about the lack of budget and overspending.  The State of Illinois is in debt eight billion dollars.  The Governor’s current viewpoint of the State of Affairs in Illinois was identified.  Many state congressional seats are uncontested for the fall election.
Publication report- Articles for the newsletter should be sent to Belles.
Foundation report- No report given.
Technology report- Werling identified that the annual report with statistics for our organization is on the website.
Old Business- none
New Business- Motion passed to purchase two $100 Macomb Chamber of Commerce gift certificates for Cheryl McCulley in lieu of her work for our organization.  One certificate will be given this semester and the second one next semester.  Her SUAA membership dues will paid by our local chapter.  Yunker/Gilbert
Jones identified local and regional dignitaries to be invited to the Fall Luncheon.
Dates of Annual Activities were identified by Jones as Fall Luncheon: October 11, 2016 and Snow Bunny Luncheon- February 8, 2017.
Literature selling products/services has been sent to membership by the State SUAA.
Motion/second to adjourn the meeting was made at 11:25 a.m.  Gilbert/Helmers  
Respectfully submitted,
Jackie Richmond, Secretary
